State of Utah

Department of Commerce

Division of Public Utilities

Heber M. Wells Building, & Floor

160 East 300 South/ SM Box 146751
Salt Lake City, Utah 84114-6751

June 27, 2002

Via Electronic Filing

Magalie Salas

Federal Energy Regulatory Commission
888 First Street, NE,
Washington D.C. 20426

RE: Standards of Conduct for Transmission Providers
Docket No. RM01-10-000

Dear Secretary Salas:

On December 20, 2001 the Utah Division of Public Utilities (UDPU) submitted
comments in the above referenced docket concerning the NOPR.

We are concerned that the FERC staff has misunderstood our previously
submitted comments. The staff's analysis document provided with its April 25, 2002
Notice of Staff Conference, mischaracterizes our comments. The comments of Utah are
grouped with three other states as a legal challenge pursuant to Section 1 of the NGA.
Nowhere in our comments did we raise such a legal challenge.

In Utah, Questar Gas Company is the only natural gas local distribution company.
It is affiliated with and has many operations combined with its affiliated natural gas
pipeline, Questar Pipeline Company. We stand by our previous comments, the concerns
we raised, and our recommendation that the scope of the Commission’s affiliate
regulations not be broadened to include LDC'’s like Questar Gas.

To briefly review our comments: We are concerned that the impact of the rule, as
proposed, will cause inefficient use of facilities, reduced quality of service and increased
costs to Utah customers. The flexibility gained from common operation and control of



various systems reduces the investment need in both Questar Pipeline and Questar Gas
facilities in order to provide the level of service currently provided to Questar Gas
customers.

The increased plant costs associated with implementing the NOPR would raise
rates for Utah customers. Similarly Utah customers would feel the rate impact of
separating the gas control functions and hiring additional employees associated with
supporting this and other combined functions. Additionally, our comments gave
examples of how the coordination between Questar Gas and Questar Pipeline has
benefitted the reliability and quality of service for Utah customers.

Conversely, we pointed out that there is no evidence that Questar Gas Company
has or is able to exert the market power, the proposed rulemaking theoretically addresses.

We did discuss one affiliate problem that could be addressed. That is where
affiliates have officers in common and the same individual is a decision maker in
negotiating both sides of a contract. This situation gives us some concern.

We invite the Commission to review our originally filed comments which
encourages the Commission to not apply the proposed regulations to LDC'’s like Questar
Gas. Communications concerning our comments and this letter should continue to be
sent to the following individuals:

Darrell S. Hanson, Technical Consultant
State Of Utah

Division of Public Utilities

SM Box 146751

Salt Lake City, UT 84114-6751

Kent Walgren, Assistant Attorney General
160 East 300 South"Floor
Salt Lake City, UT 84111

Respectfully submitted,

/s/ Darrell S. Hanson

Darrell S. Hanson, Technical Consultant
State of Utah
Division of Public Utilities



